
In this second edition of the newsletter we will continue to provide the first consistent 

data on occurrence and abundance of marine mammals along the Kenyan coast collected 

by sport fishing vessels, diving clubs and NGOs. This project will help to define ar-

eas of òHigh Importanceó for marine mammals, improving our local under-

standing of these species on a broader temporal scale. At the same time, this 

data is extremely important for the marine mammal conservation and management strate-

gies in Kenya and it may be used as a baseline for further studies.  

The Kenya Marine Mammal Network project proponent GVI (Global Vision International), 

partnering with Watamu Marine Association (WMA) and Kenya Association of Sea Anglers 

(KASA) and supported by Kenya Wildlife Service (KWS) and Kenya Marine Fisheries Re-

search Institute (KMFRI) wants to wish all its whale reporters a Happy 

New Year 2013, filled with many adventures & great encounters! 
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Humpback whale breaching off Shimoni, South coast, Kenya  

Bottlenose dolphin interacting with an octopus in Kisite Mpunguti Marine Protected Area  
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From April and September 2012, 144 sightings (Fig. 1) were reported from 22 collaborators 

(individuals or groups), similar number to the period between October 2011 and March 2012. The re-

ports came from Shimoni (South coast) to Malindi-Watamu 

(North coast) and the most sighted locations were: Watamu (80 

sightings), Kwale (61) and Mombasa (3). 

 

The Humpback whale was the most sighted species (Fig. 3) 

along the whole Kenyan coast, with reports from Watamu, Mom-

basa and Shimoni (Kwale). Most of these encounters were moth-

ers and calves or lone individuals during the annual migration 

from cold to warm waters.  The months with the highest num-

bers of humpback whales sightings were July and August with 

20 and 31, respectively. 

Sightings AprilñSeptember 2012 
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Indo-Pacific bottlenose dolphins were sighted mainly around 

Kisite-Mpunguti MPA and Malindi-Watamu MPA. This species 

formed groups between 1 to 37 individuals, 45% of them with 1 

or 2 calves. There were also two offshore sightings reported 

from seismic vessels (Fig. 2). 

 

Indo-pacific humpback dolphins were encountered close to 

shore between Shimoni and Watamu, with groups between 1 to 

8 individuals. Spinner dolphins were only reported on 2 occa-

sions on the deep waters around Kisite-Mpunguti MPA. One 

group formed by 10 individuals and another by 300, with at 

least 6 calves (Fig. 4). 
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Humpback Whales: in Watamu (left, by Stuart Simpson - Hemingwaysõ Skipper) and a calf breaching 

(right, GVI South Coast). 

Humpback Whale (left) and Spinner dolphins around Kisite Mpunguti MPA; September, 2012 (pictures 

from GVI South Coast).  

Humpback whales migrate from cold 

to warm waters every year on their 

annual migration along the Western 

Indian Ocean. In Kenya, they can be 

spotted from July to November 

along the coast. The picture on the 

left shows a whale leaping out of the 

water off the coast of Shimoni, wit-

nessed by the GVI team. 


